
City of Fort Calhoun  
Parks Board  
April 1, 2021 

Meeting Minutes 
 

 
Roll Call: 

1. Kris Richardson called the meeting to order at 6:58pm. 
 

2. Kris Richardson announced Open Meeting Compliance Act.  
 

3. Roll call:     
Board members Kris Richardson, Jerry Barabas, Bob Lammers, Sara Ruthven, Karli Johnson, James 
Totten and Park Commissioner Bob Prieksat were all in attendance.  

 
4. Approval of March Meeting minutes was moved by Bob Lammers, seconded by Jerry. All in favor to 

approve. 
 
Unfinished Business:  

5. Multi-purpose Court Fencing Update 
a. Acreage Fencing will soon be installing fencing on the East and South side of the multi-purpose 

court. Prior to installation, the tree south of the court will be trimmed and gravel will be placed 
around the court by city maintenance.  
 

New Business:  
6. Ballfield Improvements  

a. City maintenance supervisor, Corban, presented renovations needed at the softball infield to 
improve the overall condition of the 35-year-old field. This would include grading the infield, 
placing new sod, and conditioning the field. Park board members understand the need and will 
look into funding partnerships. 
 

7. Park Update Flyer 
a. Sara Ruthven presented the idea of producing a community parks flyer that would be 

distributed to residents. The flyer would highlight the area parks and provide information on 
community events.  Park board members were all favorable and members will present ideas for 
content for the flyer at the next meeting.  

 
Meeting Adjourned: 
 At 7:50 pm meeting adjournment was motioned by Bob and seconded by Karli. All in favor.  
 


